
SEPTEMBER 23 
Fish Fry at K-Bar Ranch

OCTOBER 1 
Regular Meeting

OCTOBER 15 
Fall Colors Tour 

Plains, MT

NOVEMBER 4 
Chuck Little’s Museum Tour

NOVEMBER 5 
Regular Meeting

DECEMBER 3 
Christmas Party

If possible, please pay your  
2024 DUES by January 7th

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA 99037 | 509-994-4924 | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

 Dear V/8ers, 
 Here we are almost through the 

month of September. Had a good 
turnout on the 10th. I will be working on some things for the 
club’s Thanksgiving dinner and the Christmas party at 
Darcys Restaurant & Spirits. 
Last month at Jim & Carol Langstaff's party, it was a great 
turnout. Members and guests sat around and visited. Was 
nice seeing some blue bird members back. Don & Jerinee 
and Dan & Kitty Janssen. The food was great, as always. 
Some pictures of the party. At the meeting, it was brought up 
about helping the Langstaff's with the cost of renting the 
porta potty. There was a motion and a second, but was 
never voted on. However, it was taken care of. 
The treasurer’s report said that we got the final check for the 
swap meet. The club is holding its own on spending. 
At the August board meeting, it was talked about spending 
money on the December party. A motion was made and 
seconded that the club share in the cost of the party. After 
more discussion, I will be talking with the owner of Darcys to 
get a final figure of the cost. The board meets in November 
and they will make the final decision.
The 23rd of this month is the fish fry at the K-Bar Ranch. It 
will start at 2:00 P.M. Please bring an old car if you have 
one. 
My Falls Color Tour will be the 15th of October.  Whoever is 
interested, please sign up at the October meeting. 
If you have anything to sell or buy please let Becky know. 
Need phone #'s and the prices. 
If you want to put a tour on or have an idea of one, please 
let Jack know.
I hear that COVID is coming back. I know of two friends that 
have it. There are new testing units 
out. I guess pills to take also if a 
person has it. Please take care of 
yourself and others. Wear a mask if 
you feel safer. Keep hand sanitizer and 
Lysol nearby. 
Next meeting will be on October 1st. 
The next board meeting will be on 
November 17th. 
Your Club President
Chuck McVey

A monthly newsletter of the Early Ford V-8 Club of the Inland Empire #23
VOICE OF THE V8

SEPTEMBER 2023

September 23, 2023

2:00 PM


At the K-Bar Ranch


P le ase br ing your own fo lding chairs,  
as the c lub wi l l no t have enough. 


Thank you so much!


Ca l l Chuck McVey for more informat ion  
(509) 993-5636 or (509) 924-0865If you have something for sale or wanted 

that you would like published in our 
newsletter (must be vintage), please send 

the information to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Be sure to 
include the price. Pictures may be attached as well. Please 
put Voice of the V8 in the subject line. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MINUTES      SEPTEMBER 10, 2023      6:00PM      DARCY’S RESTAURANT
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Meeting called to order: 6:10 pm

Officers in Attendance:  Chuck 
McVey, Tom Davis, Jack Guinnane 
and Gary Davis

Flag Salute: Led by Dal Furnish

Introduction of any Guests: No 
guests 

Old minutes of the August 6th 

meeting as published in the 
newsletter. Any questions or 
comments?

Motion to Accept the Minutes: 
Gail Whitman 
2nd by: Daryl Stevenson 
Motion passed.

Treasurers Report: Gary read the 
report. 
Motion to accept the report:  
Annette Long, 2nd by BJ Glander 
Motion passed

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Badges: Shirley Adams – no 
report

Sunshine: No Report 

Bereavement: No report

Christmas Party: Norma 
Skidmore and Jo Ann Davis will 
organize this year’s gathering at 
Darcy’s


Charitable Giving: No report

INCCC: Jack Guinnane gave a 
report: All Clubs Picnic coming up; 
check the calendar.

Ladies Luncheon: 13th of 
September at 11am  

Newsletter & Webmaster:  No 
report. If you have anything for 
sale or wanted please let Becky 
Swenson know so she can get it in 
the newsletter. 

Nominating Committee: Annette 
Long is halfway to getting the ballot 
set up.

Property Accountability: Shirley 
Adams–no report

Tour Committee: Tour to Plains, 
Montana is October 15th, call 
Chuck for details. Tour to Chuck 
Little’s museum November 4th at 
11am. Working on adding a tour of 
Tim and Arlene Stromberger’s new 
shop (stay tuned).    

New Business: Chuck is working 
on prices for the Christmas party 
and hopes to have the club pick up 
part of the tab.

Old Business: Our president is 
planning a fish fry September 23rd.  
Call Gail Whitman for info.

Next meeting: October 1st at 
Darcys

Motion to Adjourn the Meeting: 
Motion made by: Gail Whitman 
2nd Annette Long

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm

Respectfully submitted by  
Tom Davis, Secretary 

We would like to thank everyone who came over to our place 
for the potluck. Hope everyone had a good time; Jim and I did. 
It was so nice to see everyone. 

If anyone went home with a navy blue chair with a side table 
and pockets on the other side, we are missing one. 

Ladies luncheon was a good time with good food. We had 
eleven of us, so hopefully next month will be as good or better. 


Thanks to all who came, 
Jim a Carol Langstaff 

Pictured left are photos from the August 
Picnic at the Pend Oreille River. Thanks 
for taking the pictures Chuck McVey!

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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• Annual dues are $30 per membership, which includes an emailed newsletter.  
• There is a $25 charge for members wanting a hard copy of the newsletter mailed to them.  

                     (this includes REGULAR, CHARTER, GOLDEN and LIFE members) 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
P.O. Box 176 

Veradale, WA 99037 
“Dedicated to the Preservation of Ford V8s 1932-1953”

Year: ______________


Renewal (due January 31)    No Changes_____  Changes_____        New Member_____ 

READ

Name_______________________________________ 	 Spouse Name__________________________________


Address_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                 Street                                                                    City                                  State           Zip


Home Phone_________________________________	 Business Phone________________________________


Cell Phone___________________________________	 Spouse Cell Phone_____________________________


Email Address________________________________	 Spouse Email__________________________________


FORD CARS: List make, model, body & condition 
S=Show Condition, PR=Partially Restored,  

PRR=Partially Restored & Running, UR=Unrestored, OC=Original Condition 

1. ____________________________________________   4. ____________________________________________  

2. ____________________________________________   5. ____________________________________________  

3. ____________________________________________   6. ____________________________________________  

* Insurance Carrier: ________________________________________________________________________ 
                      (all cars taking part in V8 activities must be covered by liability insurance) 

* Are you a member of the National Ford V8 Club ____________ (write Yes or No) 
                              (all Chapter Members must be National Members) 

Thank you RG #23

Please check appropriate boxes and include payment with this application 

________ $30 Annual Dues 

________ $25 Hard copy of newsletter mailed to you 

________ TOTAL PAID (to be enclosed with this application)

Fill in name, include insurance carrier name and national membership 
status in the spaces provided. Include any changes. Be sure to check 
the appropriate renewal space above (no changes/changes). All 
members must return a membership renewal form. Be sure to check 
below if you want a newsletter mailed to you. 

Please fill out this form 
completely. Thank you!

All members agree to abide by all of the rules and regulations of the Inland Empire Regional Group #23 

https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/_files/ugd/86611a_d2cc049125ca43d4ac9dd6cd92705fd3.pdf
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Next Meeting

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, October 1st

Dinner at 5:00 p.m. - Meeting at 6:00 p.m.

Visit our club’s website: https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/        Find us on Facebook: Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 

for the people among whom he is 
placed; for the gifts are not his, he 
himself is a gift to the community.” 

~Henry Ford

Darcy's Re s taurant and Spir i ts

10502 E Sprague Ave , Spok ane Val ley, WA 99206

https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire-233217773362262/
https://www.facebook.com/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire-233217773362262/
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